INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

January 18, 1945

Dr. F. C. Allen Coach of Basketball University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Mr. Floyd Rowe, chairman of the Questionnaire Committee of the National Basketball Committee, is now working on the material to be included in the questionnaire for the 1945 season. He has asked NCAA district representatives to submit material now so as to allow time for preparation of the sheet; for adequate distribution to interested parties; for collection and correlation of replies; and for drafting recommendations to the Committee. The attempt to cover the field requires that all preliminary suggestions be in Mr. Rowe's hand by February 1.

This is your chance to present your difficulties and suggested relief to the Rules Committee. Please take time right now to write out features of the game which have caused trouble this year, either in the playing code or game administration. Send your suggestions to me and I'll see that a hearing is obtained.

Yours truly,

George R. Edwards Coach of Basketball